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5th Sunday Breakfast on the 4th Sunday 

Sunday, September 23, 2018  

9:15 a.m. ï 10:30 a.m. 

Jesus said to them, òCome and have breakfastó  

John 21:12 

This past July 29, we held our first ñ5th Sunday Breakfastò between worship services. We hoped to create an 

opportunity for our congregation to fellowship together. You all decided it was a great idea because   every 

table was filled and the fellowship hall buzzed with conversation, laughter and fun. The next 5th   Sunday is 

September 30, but because the Menôs Retreat is happening that weekend ï we decided to not miss the op-

portunity and move our 5th Sunday Breakfast to the 4th Sunday on September 23.  

Did you know that studies have shown that 90% of people decide to attend church because of a personal 

invitation? Ed Stetzer also has stated in his book, ñComeback Churchesò, that 97% of people come to faith 

in Jesus through already existing relationships. As a church, we can attempt to evangelize our community 

through mass media, canvasing and waving on the street corners, but it seems the most effective way to 

reach people with the love of God is by word of mouth ï friend to friend. It is important, for us as a church, 

to use many and various methods to reach our community for Christ ï but the tried and true method seems 

to be friend to friend. We hope to create more and more ways to strengthen the ñfriendship factorò inside 

our church. We also hope that it sets the table for you to invite a friend or neighbor who might be interested 

and/or need a church community.  

As we gather together on these 5th Sundays for breakfast (or 4th Sunday in this case) ï letôs deepen       

friendships with each other and also ask the Lord if there might be someone waiting for an invitation.     

Joining you for breakfast can be a safe way to begin. 

P.S. ï If you are interested in helping cook the breakfast, please contact Carol Curtis,  

206-271-8535 . 

 

Your Friend in Christ,  

Pastor Mark 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Traditional Worship ~ 8:45 am 
Altar Communion 1st Sunday 

Processional Communion 3rd Sunday 

          Coffee Hour ~ 9:45 am 

Contemporary Worship ~ 10:15 am  
Altar Communion 1st Sunday 

Processional Communion 3rd Sunday 

Nursery is available during worship  

for your childcare needs. 

Parish Hall Remodel Project Update 

Things are starting to move on the remodel      

project for the Parish Hall and Fireside Room.   

On Tuesday, August 7th, we signed and returned 

to Designs Northwest Architects the Architect 

Agreement for Professional Services covering the 

remodel of the Parish Hall and Fireside Room. 

This agreement covers Objectives and Scope of 

Services, Payment rate schedule, and Standard 

Architect Provisions. Along with this agreement 

we submitted to Northwest the required retainer 

fee for those services. We also entered into    

agreement with Delta Land Surveyors to do the 

required survey of our property. This survey will 

be done by Delta and handled through Northwest 

Architects. We also submitted a retainer fee to 

Delta for their services at that time. 

Designs Northwest Architects has started work on 

our project and is currently entering floor plans 

and design ideas on its CAD system. They have 

indicated the first of September would be a target 

date for them to present initial concepts to the 

planning committee. 

Marv Hansen, Chair 

On Our Website... 

If you miss a Sunday service and would like to 

hear the message, you may go to our website 

(below), click on ñSermonsò on the home page 

and select which date youôd like.  

You can also check the church calendar and news-

letters under the  ñWhat We Doò tab. 

www.oursaviourschurch.org 

OSLC Has Business Cards? 
Yes, we do! These cards are now available in the 

church office for members to carry with them.  

On the front is listed general church information, 

and on the back are the worship times.  

These cards are convenient to share when visiting 

with friends, family, new neighbors, etc.  

and you want to invite them to worship!  



Van Trips 
 

 

s 

 

Thursday, September 6 ð 8:30 AM 

Winthrop, WA 

Monday, September 17 ð 9:00 AM 

IKEA 

Please sign up on the sheets in the church lobby. 

Questions: Call Robin Erickson, 360-941-1593. 

Faith and Film 
4th Tuesday, September 25, 6:00 PM 

Everyone is invited to join us as we look at films 

through the lens of spirituality. Join us for dinner 

and discussion, starting at 6:00 p.m. This monthly 

group is hosted by Nate and Elsa Schwartz at their 

home, 45 S. Sunrise Blvd., Camano Island; and      

co-led by Becky Wietzke. Contact Elsa or Becky 

for movie information: Elsa Schwartz 206-714-

7717, elsacarlisle@msn.com; or Becky Wietzke,         

360-722-4377. Please let us know if you can join 

us so we know how much food to prepare.  

GROW (God Renewing Our Women)  
2nd Tuesday, September 11, 6:30 PM 

We invite any women who need to be renewed, 

refreshed, rejuvenated to join us as we explore 

hospitality. Our current series is called ñJust 

Open the Doorò. Books are available in the 

church office for $15. For the September location 

and more nformation please contact Elsa Schwartz 

at 206-714-7717, elsacarlisle@msn.com; or 

Becky Wietzke, 360-722-4377. 

Menôs Fraternity 
Menôs Fraternity meets Tuesday mornings at 

7:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  

Breakfast is served at 7:00 a.m. with our 

study to follow.  

Please join us. All men are welcome.  

Martha Circle 

Ladies are invited to gather with the Martha     

Circle on Wednesday, September 12th, at 1:00 

p.m. in the Fireside Room. Activities will begin 

with a dessert fellowship and business meeting, 

followed by the study, ñBold in Himò, chapter 8, 

page 45 in the study guide ñLiving in Jesusò. 

Contact Elsie Pritchard, 360-629-3940. 

 

 

 

Our Choir is Back! 

Our choir, under the direction of Erik Ronning, 

will resume rehearsals on Wednesday, September 

12th, at 5:15 p.m. in the sanctuary.  

If you enjoy singing Godôs praises, please feel 

welcome to join the choir at this rehearsal.  

Choir will plans to resume singing at the 8:45    

traditional worship services on September 16th. 

A note of thanks to all those who have shared 

their gifts of special music this summer while the 

choir has been on break. You are appreciated! 

Quilting Time Again! 
Summer is over and it's time to get back to quilting! 

Our September schedule is set and we will quilt 

Tuesday September 11th, 18th and 25th from        

10-2 p.m. If you want to learn more about what we 

do you are welcome to stop by. No experience is 

necessary. It's a wonderful way to connect with     

others and share in this meaningful mission      

providing quilts across the world and at home.        

If staying for the day please bring a sack lunch.   

Coffee provided. For questions please contact    

Marilyn Templeton at 360-629-4779. 

Lost! 

A thin, dark green book about Robert M Short,  

written half in English and half in Chinese, is   

missing. If you have it, please return to Robin      

Erickson. It is a book about her uncle. 

tel:206-714-7717
tel:206-714-7717
mailto:elsacarlisle@msn.com
tel:206-714-7717
mailto:elsacarlisle@msn.com


Prayer Chain 

 

 

What is a prayer chain?  

What is its purpose?  

How is it organized? 

A Prayer Chain is a way to fulfil Mathew 18:20é 

ñFor where two or three gather in my name, there 

am I with them." ï The participants in the prayer 

chain donôt actually ñgather in person,ò but they 

collectively raise up a prayer together. 

At OSLC, at one time we had an active group of 

members who were contacted when needs arose, 

and these prayers were offered. Weôd like to     

reactivate the prayer chain and are asking for 

those of you who would like to be part of this 

ministry, who are readily available to receive a 

call, make a call, and offer up your prayer, to      

let the office know. Some of you have already       

indicated on the ñRequest for Care Team        

Members formò that you would like to               

participateðwe still have your information       

and you donôt need to do anything unless there 

has been a change in your phone number or   

availability. But, for others, including any of you 

who were once part of the active prayer chain, 

please either call Linda in the office and give her 

your preferred phone number to use or send her 

an email at oslcstanwood@frontier.com with 

ñPrayer Chain memberò as a subject. 

Once we have the participants established, we 

will let the congregation know. At that time, the 

requests for prayers should start with a call to 

Linda, in the office at 360-629-3767 or with   

Pastor Mark. Linda will then call the first name 

on the prayer chainðthat person will call the 

next, etc. In order for this to function well,     

availability to participate is key. 

Itôs important to keep in mind that this is another 

way for us to actively communicate with God in 

prayer. It is not a way to find out whatôs going on 

in someone elseôs lifeðit is intercessory prayer 

for someone in need of prayer. If you feel called 

to be part of this ministry, please let Linda know. 

Care Team Update 

This spring, many of you responded to the request 

to participate in the care team. We had asked for 

volunteers who might be willing to bring a meal, 

give a ride, make a call or visit, etc. A lot of you 

do that on your own, without being 

asked, but sometimes we need to have 

some organization to this kind of      

caring. That was why we made the    

request. 

As was announced in a previous newsletter, we 

had a great response and have volunteers to do    

all the things that might be needed. We have        

co-coordinators, Judy Anderson and Helen Neher, 

who have been matching up requests as needs 

arise.  

Some of you who volunteered are wondering what 

has happened so farðespecially if you havenôt    

yet been asked to help. As needs have been made 

known, individuals have been contacted to provide 

meals for one of our members recovering from 

surgery, rides have been given to medical appoint-

ments, and visits have been made. If you, as a   

volunteer, havenôt been contacted yet, it is just  

because we work through the listðcalling those 

needed for any one situation. Sometimes it        

depends upon where you live or where the person 

needing an assist livesðwe do try to make it    

convenient.  

If you need some help, or you know of someone 

who does, we ask that you start your request for 

help with Linda, in the officeðshe will then      

forward it on to the coordinators who will get 

things going. By calling Linda first, the office and 

Pastor are aware of the needs that have come up 

and know that they are being met. 

How can you help this ministry be successful? If 

you, yourself, need some assistance, we encourage 

you to call Linda. Sometimes some of us are     

hesitant to ask for help, though, arenôt we? If you 

see a need, please take it upon yourself to talk to 

the person and ask if you can arrange for some 

helpðthen call Linda. With their permission, we 

will proceed. OSLC is a caring congregation. 



Menôs Fall Retreat ð 2018  

September 28-30 

LƴƎŀƭƭΩǎ /ǊŜŜƪ 9ƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 
Leavenworth, Washington 

 

Theme: ñWho Is This Manò 
By John Ortberg 

We are planning a fantastic retreat for men at Ingallôs Creek. The series by John Ortberg will be very meaningful. 

There will also be lots of time for rest and recreation. We will have great food, fun activities, movie night, golfing, 

hiking, visiting Leavenworth, and much more. Bring a friend, enjoy the beauty of Leavenworth and build a 

stronger band of Christian brothers. Any questions, talk with Marv Hansen or Pastor Mark. 
 

Cost:  $80.00  
(Anyone aware of someone needing scholarship, please contact Pastor Mark.  

We do not want finances getting in the way of someone attending the retreat.) 
 

 

Please detach & put in offering plate or church office 
 

________  Yes, I plan to attend the retreat.  

________  I would like more information.   

 

Name __________________________ Phone # ______________ 

 

Email ________________________________________________ 

Womenôs Retreat 
is Fast Approaching! 

When: Wednesday, October 3 ï Friday, October 5, 2018 

Where: Rainbow Lodge in North Bend 

www.rainbowlodge.org 

We will be continuing the study ñEncounters with Jesusò by Doug Greenwold 

Cost: An initial deposit of $50 is due September 1 and the remaining balance is due by September 30.  

Please remember to make the check out to OSLC and mark that it is for the Womenôs Retreat !! 

If you prefer, you may pay the total cost of $171 (per person), which includes 2 nights and  

all your meals prepared for you. 

The cut off date for registration is September 15. 

I will be giving out the information packets in September to those who have registered. 

Please contact Irene Nelson to register or if you need additional information: 

nelsonimp@msn.com 

(206) 949-1435 

http://www.rainbowlodge.org/
mailto:nelsonimp@msn.com


Shipwrecked! Rescued by Jesus  

Vacation Bible Camp Report 

Our three-day VBC averaged 90 students and 40+ 

volunteers a day. The two follow-up family       

picnics averaged 50 people attending, eating,      

playing, and getting to know one another. Thank 

you to all who gave of their time and talents to 

bring Jesus to the children of our community! A 

special salute to our middle school and high school 

Crew Leaders...they were amazing! 

The mission project, Operation Kid-to-Kid, was    

a partnership between Group Cares and World   

Vision designed to provide long-term food security 

to the people of Haiti. Our VBC kids contributed 

just over $330 to provide drought-tolerant seeds to 

33 Haitian families who will be able to feed them-

selves for a year.  

What a gift of love from our children to Haiti! 

School Kit Donations 

Lutheran World Relief  

We are still collecting school supplies, and sales 

for school supplies are still going strong! If you 

would like someone to shop for you, please call 

the church office. Donations should be clearly 

marked ñLWR School Suppliesò and put in the 

box located in the Fellowship Hall. If you have 

questions, please contact Helen Neher or Janette 

Stoneman. 

INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING IN EACH SCHOOL KIT 

¶ FOUR 70-sheet notebooks of wide- or college-ruled 

paper, approximately 8ò x 10 İò; no loose leaf paper  

¶ ONE 30-centimeter ruler, or a ruler with centimeters on 

one side and inches on the other  

¶ ONE pencil sharpener  

¶ ONE pair of blunt scissors (safety scissors with em-

bedded steel blades work well) 

¶ FIVE unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers; secure 

together with a rubber band  

¶ FIVE black or blue ballpoint pens (no gel ink); secure 

together with a rubber band  

¶ ONE box of 16 or 24 crayons  

¶ ONE 2İò eraser 

ñNews Flashò: 56 bags have been assembled 

so far for LWR! We are at the halfway point! 

Our Saviourôs Lutheran Preschool 

2018-2019 

ñA Place to Growò 

OSL Preschool dedicates itself to providing the best 

possible Christian education for the children.  

Preschool will be back in full session with a    

great year ahead of us! We spend a lot of time    

in September learning our new daily rules and 

routines of preschool. We also enjoy meeting and 

making new friends! 

Open House: Thursday, September 6 

Classes Begin: Monday, September 10 



Our Saviourôs Lutheran Church is now signed up 

as an authorized charity through the AmazonSmile 

program. When making purchases at Amazon, if 

you shop using your normal Amazon account at 

smile.amazon.com, and you choose OSLC as your 

charity, OSLC will receive a percentage of each 

purchase at no cost to you. 

This is a great program and will help all the      

missions supported through OSLC. Just make sure 

you choose the correct Our Saviourôs Lutheran 

Church; there are several listed in areas other than 

Stanwood. WA. 

Please refer to this link for more valuable  

information: smile.amazon.com 

Thank you, 

The OSLC Finance Committee 

Walk to End Alzheimerôs -  

North Sound  

Sept 15, 2018 

Every year, more and more people are diagnosed 

with Alzheimerôs ð but we believe that we can 

eventually find an end to this disease. Google 

ñWalk to End Alzheimerôs North Soundò and    

join our Josephine Caring Community Team  

(type ñJosephineò in team search box at the      

bottom of the page to find our team). Canôt walk 

or canôt make it that day? Choose to donate under 

our Josephine team through that same web link         

and help us surpass our $2000 facility goal.  

In these next few months we have several in-

house fundraisers to give our staff opportunities   

to donate. Even our Josephine worshipping    

community, most of whom cannot walk, is        

donating a whole month of their offerings to    

support our walk. So, we invite your partnership 

in this good cause or even form your own church 

team! 

The Caring Place 

We have developed a monthly wish list; the 

items for September are razors and shaving 

cream. Please contact me with questions, and 

keep the prayers coming!    

Your sister in Christ, Mardi, 360-913-1551. 

Everett Philharmonic Concert to 

Feature Svend Ronning 

October 14, 3 PM 

Svend Ronning is the featured soloist with the    

Everett Philharmonic on October 14 at 3:00 p.m., 

performing Korngoldôs Violin Concerto. The   

concert will be at the Everett Civic Auditorium, 

2415 Colby Avenue in Everett. The church van 

will be available at 2:00 p.m. and a sign-up sheet is 

in the narthex. 

A 10% discount is the group rate for 10 or more 

persons. Please call or text Connie Ronning at    

360-280-1204 or call the church office to be       

eligible for the 10% discount. Regular prices are: 

Adults $25 ; Seniors and Active Military $20;            

Youth and Students with ID $10;                                  

Children 12 and under free with an adult. 

Svend is a violin and music professor at PLU and 

is concert master of the Tacoma Symphony. He 

leads the Regents String Quartet at PLU and is a 

well known soloist. 

Please see the brochure on our church bulletin 

board in the hallway outside the kitchen. 

https://smile.amazon.com
https://smile.amazon.com
https://smile.amazon.com


 

Our Prayers are with... 
Marylee and Leon Sams; Jim and Barb Sickler; Cindy and Ron 

Taggart-Deffinbaugh; Bud Hutter; Myrna Nielson (friend of Ann 

and Matt McCune); Paul Eide; Dale Tetlow; Kent and  Marina 

Fosnes (son and daughter-in-law of Sue Fosnes); Leslie         

Krippaehne; Samuel (grandson of Mardi Jorgensen); Debra 

Spaulding (daughter of Margaret Ames); Haillie Oldhouse (great-

granddaughter of Carol Jensen); Don Tangen; Alex Megyery; 

Marge Mitchell (friend of Kathy Shirlock); Jon Buse (friend of 

Darlene Hofbauer); Rob S. Ulbricht and Bob Ulbricht; Bruce 

Larson (friend of Mike Brady); Emily McGlinchy (sister of Jeb); 

Beverley Klatt; Sandi Torrez; Jo Hoag; Jim Neher; Emily Brower 

(friend of Angela Libengood); Steve Bodnar (friend of Kathy 

Beauchamp); Lauren Pickens; Steve Dams; John Gedstad 

(brother of Alex Gedstad); John and Kathryn Shirlock; Don 

Hickey (brother of Barb Sickler); Pat Jones; Wayne Larson;       

Al Orsland; Paul Walderhaug; Judy Anderson; Kip Gibson and 

family; Kenny Yoder (nephew of Donna Cook); Marilyn                                                    

Shipley; Ray Erps; Ric Shallow; Doris Hatlen; John White;     

Jim Woodward (Charlie Syllingôs nephew); Eldon Allen;  

Gretchen Orsland 

Pastor Mark, OSLC staff and Preschool, Our Saviourôs Lutheran 

Congregation, Homeless, Armed Forces, Josephine and Warm 

Beach residents, Government and Community leaders 

Please help us keep our prayer list current  

by contacting the office with updates.  

Scripture Texts 

¢ƻ ōŜǧŜǊ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΥ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нΣ нлму 
мрǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ 
Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-9 

Psalm 15 

James 1:17-27 

Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ фΣ нлму 
мсǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ 
Isaiah 35:4-7a 

Psalm 146 

James 2:1-10 [11-13] 14-17 

Mark 7:24-37 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мсΣ нлму 
мтǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ 
Isaiah 50:4-9a 

Psalm 116:1-9 

James 3:1-12 

Mark 8:27-38 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ноΣ нлму 
муǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ 
Jeremiah 11:18-20 

Psalm 54 

James 3:13ð4:3, 7-8a 

Mark 9:30-37 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ олΣ нлму 
мфǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ 
Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 

Psalm 19:7-14 

James 5:13-20 

Mark 9:38-50 

Altar Flowers in September 

The Season After Pentecost continues in September, giving us the ability to 

use any color of flower in altar arrangements. The liturgical color of green is 

the symbol for this season, reflected in altar paraments and pastoral stole. 

We enjoy creating flowers to the glory of God using beautiful fall flowers and 

greens this month.  

Celebrate the season with a gift of flowers for the altar in honor of a special 

occasion or in memory of a loved one.  A donation of $30.00 is requested 

per Sunday. Please sign up on the Flower Chart in the narthex and flower 

arrangers Lina Richert and Candyce Sylling will contact you. 
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Treasure Hunt! Finding All You Need in Jesus 

JAM Cafe' (Sunday School for K -5 students) begins on September 9 at 10:15 a.m. Adventure 

awaits as we uncover mystery messages, watch volcanoes erupt, and seek treasures to learn to 

know Jesus in a fresh, new way!  

Treasure Hunt will be our theme for September, and then we move into a new Dig In curriculum  

on discipleship.   

Volunteers are needed to provide support for the following on Sunday mornings. Your commitment 

can be for a few weeks, a month, or whatever suits your schedule. Consider and pray for your    

participation in our Sunday morning ministry to children and youth.  

¶ Little Eden: Children 2 -years-old through preschool  

¶ Jam Café:   Children kindergarten through grade 5  

¶ MS/HS: Middle school and high school students  

If you have questions and/or are willing to volunteer,  

please contact Becky Wietzke (360 -722 -4377 or  

rawietzke@yahoo.com).  


